Florida Power & Light Company, P.0. Box 14000, Juno Beach, FL 33408-0420

@

FPL January 30, 2006

L-2006-031
10 CFR 50.80
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Attn: Document Control Desk
Washington, DC 20555

Re: St Lucie Units 1 and 2
Docket Nos. 50-335, 50-389
Turkey Point Units 3 and 4
Docket Nos. 50-250, 50-251
Seabrook Station
Docket No. 50-443
Duane Arnold Energy Center
Docket No. 50-331
Application for Indirect Transfers of Control - Additional Information

This is a follow-up letter to the application filed by Florida Power & Light Company (FPL), FPL
Energy Seabrook, LLC, and FPL Energy Duane Arnold, LLC on January 20, 2006
(L-2006-011), regarding the proposed indirect transfers of control of the Turkey Point Nuclear
Plant, Units 3 and 4 operating licenses (DPR-31, DPR-41), the St. Lucie Nuclear Plant, Units 1
and 2 operating licenses (DPR-67, NPF-16), the Seabrook Station operating license (NPF-86),
and the Duane Arnold Energy Center (DAEC) operating license (DPR-49) that will occur as a
result of the merger between FPL Group, Inc. and Constellation Energy Group, Inc.
(“Constellation Energy”).

The January 20, 2006 application requested NRC consent to the indirect transfer of control
over interests in the DAEC license that FPL Energy Duane Arnold anticipated it would have
following the closing of a pending acquisition. Please be advised that on January 27, 2006,
FPL Energy Duane Arnold closed on its acquisition of a 70% ownership interest in DAEC. FPL
Energy Duane Amold is now a licensed owner and the licensed operator of DAEC.
Accordingly, FPL Energy Duane Arnold affirms that it is seeking the NRC’s consent to the
indirect transfer of control over FPL Energy Duane Arnold’'s existing interests in the DAEC
operating license.

Should you have any questions concerning FPL's application for indirect transfer of control of
its NRC licenses, please contact Mitchell Ross, Associate General Counsel, at 561-691-7126.

Sincerely yours,

e

J.A. Stall
Senior Vice President Nuclear
and Chief Nuclear Officer

cc: W. A. Passetti, Florida Department of Health
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